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Juniper Resources Exploration Co., LLC 
Attn: Matt Strickler 
3624 Oak Lawn Ave. #222 
Dallas, TX 75219 

Dear Mr. Strickler: 

The submitted Juniper Resources 2018 Plans of Development (POD) for the Pinon Unit located 
in San Juan County, New Mexico is approved as of March 22, 2018. A POD is required to be 
filed yearly by the unit operator and not later than March 1 of each year. No extension of time 
will be granted unless an Unavoidable Delay where justified. 

It is noteworthy that Juniper Resources drilled and completed two wells in 2017 and is planning 
to drill two wells in 2018, the Pinon Unit 303H and 304H. In addition they are planning to 
sidetrack the existing Pinon Unit #306H and re-frac two existing wells the Pinon Unit 305H and 
307H. 

The Pinon unit POD was looked at closely because it contains at least seventeen Navajo 
allotments and the BLM has a trust responsibility to ensure their diligent development occurs. 
The Pinon unit allotments and Federal leases will continue to be looked at for their required 
development. 

If you have questions regarding the above unit, please contact Joe Hewitt at (505) 564-7740 or 
jhewitt@blm.gov. 

Sincerely, 

Richard Fields, 
Farmington Field Manger 

cc: Commissioner of Public Lands, Santa Fe, NM (SLO) 
New Mexico Oil Conservation Division (NMOCD) 
Federal Indian Minerals Office (FIMO) 




